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Dear Mr Rockliff 
 

St Leonards South Residential Precinct Planning Proposal 
 
I refer to your correspondence, dated 1 August 2019, in relation to the St Leonards South 
Residential Precinct Planning Proposal. The Chair of the Commission, Professor Mary 
O’Kane AC, has asked me to respond on her behalf.  
 
As you’re aware, Commissioners Millar (Panel Chair), Cochrane and Miller AM completed a 
review of the proposal and provided their advice to the Minister for Planning and Public 
Spaces on 9 July this year.  
 
It’s important to note that the Commission is not the consent authority for this planning 
proposal. 
 
Should you have any questions relating to the current status of this matter, please contact Mr 
Malcolm McDonald, Acting Executive Director – Urban Renewal,  Department of Planning, 
Industry and Environment, on . 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Anna Summerhayes 
Acting Executive Director – Secretariat  
 
 
cc The Hon Rob Stokes MP, Minister for Planning and Public Spaces  




